
 

 

 
September 29, 2020 
 
 
 
Mr. John Lindert, PGA 
Secretary, PGA of America 
100 Avenue of the Champions 
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418 
 
Dear Secretary Lindert, 
 
On behalf of the over 850 Members and Associates of the Colorado Section 
PGA, it is our privilege to provide a letter of support for the candidacy of Don 
Rea for the next Secretary of the Professional Golfers’ Association of America.  
 
With four outstanding candidates for Secretary, we believe Don is the one that 
is best suited to lead our Association. We believe that Don’s skills in 
communication, management and marketing, along with his ability to build 
consensus, is exactly what we need to address the important issues facing our 
PGA Members, our Association, and the game and business of Golf.  
 
Therefore, we are confident that Don Rea is the right person, at the right 
time, to be the next Secretary of the PGA of America.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Ben Welsh, PGA 
President, Colorado PGA 
Frost Creek Golf Club 
Head Professional 
bwelsh@pgahq.com  
970-688-0115 
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